Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Mann, Lead Member for Education Services, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has agreed the revisions to the draft Home-to-School Transport Policy and the publication of the final policy document; a pilot scheme to consider the transport requirements of after-school clubs; and that officers keep the policy under review having regard to national changes

The Reasons are:  Review of policy required by changes to the support requirements of the young people of Salford.

Options considered and rejected were:  The option of retaining the existing policy was rejected and members agreed to the revision in the policy as outlined in the report.

Assessment of Risk:  The main focus of the policy is towards supporting the most

vulnerable children and young persons in Salford and, therefore, the implementation of the policy is needs led.  The major risk is, therefore, that the budget is often volatile and requires careful monitoring and management. The new policy is likely to see both savings and increases in the budget.  As these are related to individual cases and changes to practice in special schools, it is difficult to estimate these financial implications.

The source of funding is Core Directorate budget.

Legal advice obtained: National legislation; Transport Unit – Roy Waddington.

Financial advice obtained:  The Directorate financial team was included in the

consultation process (Paula Summersfield)

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Two reports to Cabinet 
-
March 2004


-
October 2004

Contact Officer:  Paul Greenway

Tel No   0161 778 0436

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee.


Signed:   Cllr K Mann




Dated:  1st November, 2004


   Lead Member for Education

This decision was published on 1st November, 2004.
This decision will come in force on 9th November, 2004, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

